



DUROR & KENTALLEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

ORDINARY GENERAL MEETING 9th OCTOBER 2017
HELD IN KENTALLEN AND DUROR COMMUNITY CENTRE
AT 7.00PM


Present:  Chris Pearman, David Shepton, Rachel Shepton, Pat Young, Malcolm Knowlson, Jeannie Macleod, 
Becky Coope (Secretary)

Apologies for absence: Jonathan Baxter, Chris Clay, Councillor Andrew Baxter

In Attendance:  Donald Macleod, Rvd. Sandy Stoddart, Ian Sabell, Christine Ross, Neill Malcolm, Katy Duncan (of the Police)

In the absence of Jonathan - Chris Pearman chaired the meeting.

Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved and signed by the acting Chairman.

Six House Scheme
Rachel hasn’t heard anything from Susan Hunter regarding the advertising material for the houses.  She will chase this up later in the month.  

It was generally agreed that the houses look of high quality and complimented the site. 

Six House Planning Application
Donald Macleod has drafted a reply to the SPSO which has been circulated to the Community Council.  Chris thanked Donald on behalf of the whole CC for writing a thorough and detailed response.  Jonathan Baxter will send the letter in as Chairman.  


Community Facebook Page/Website
Rachel reported that the FaceBook page is being steadily viewed but still has few people posting items on it.  It is providing a good platform for advertising events. 

Christine pointed out that the website is currently not available.  A check will be made to see if this is a long-term problem.  If so, Rachel will ask Maggie to look into it.


Memorial Work
Jonathan is still awaiting a quote from Fion Ltd for the pathworks.  Highland Council have still not replied to questions about required work on the site.  Work is underway on re-pointing the Memorial. 

Rvd. Sandy Stoddart confirmed that either himself or the Rvd. Amanda Fairclough would be conducting a service at the Memorial as usual on 11/11/17.  Jeannie confirmed that the usual donation will be made for a wreath - Pat will look into ordering it.

Glen Duror Hydro Scheme
H20 have now confirmed an annual grant of £1000 to be paid into the K&DCC Account.  Some help is given by  Jonathan and Chris in return for this, assisting access to the site etc.  The tender for maintenance work on the generator building has been circulated and 3 local businesses have been approached to submit a price.




Glen Duror Forest Track Bridge
Malcolm reported that the matter of public liability insurance is still proving to be a problem.  The grant to build the bridge can’t be accessed without insurance in place, but efforts to find an insurer are proving frustrating.  The NFU have been approached for advice, they suggested approaching Highland Council.  This will be followed up. 


AOCB
Proposed Expansion of Loch Leven Fish Farm :  Jonathan has circulated an e-mail from Nether Lochaber CC regarding the expansion a fish farm on Loch Leven.  There was agreement to support the call for a Public Meeting, but not to object to the proposal as not enough facts are known.

IOC Donation :  Jonathan has received the annual request for £35 payment to the Information Commissioner’s Office. Chris C to take care of. 

Care in the Community :  Jeannie told the meeting that the Appin project was coming to an end in October and Liz Bruce would no longer be in the post of coordinator.  There was some concern that the development of the new Belford Hospital may lead to a reduction in beds as plans were believed to be being made based on the existence of a Care in the Community Scheme.  Sandy said that he has been attending various meetings regarding the Belford development and felt concerns were perhaps premature as no fixed plans had yet been made regarding bed numbers. 

Steve Pennignton of Highland Home Care is to retire in 2018, but the scheme is anticipated to continue, although this may be with a new system and no coordinator.   It was decided that the matter should be discussed again in the New Year as the provision of home care in Duror and Kentallen, although not currently of great demand, will be vital as the population ages.  Sandy confirmed that the Social Work department should be the first contact for anyone needing care at home, and that the team currently dealt well with requests for care when needed - particularly when patients are released from hospital.

Possible Funding for Work on Historic Sites :  Neill Malcolm told the meeting that he has been made aware of funds from a private source which may be available for preserving historic sites within the area.  He has identified 3 possible sites: The old Churchyard at Keil; The old hump-back bridge;  The Coffin Stance on Bealach drive.  He has asked for any suggestions of other sites which may be considered.   This was thought to be an exciting opportunity to fund vital work to preserve the area’s historic sites.

Neill also asked for volunteers to carry out undergrowth clearance at the Keil churchyard and on the old bridge.

Achindarroch Junction:  Becky raised the junction sign which flashes when approaching Achindarroch junction from the south, but only if a car is speeding.  She asked if this sign could flash when approached at any speed to raise awareness of the junction.  Dave confirmed that it was a condition at the time the sign was out up that it only flashed at cars doing over 40mph.  There is also concern over over-growing branches by the bus stop to the north which obscure visibility of cars approaching from that direction.  

Police:  Katy Duncan apologised for having missed a few recent meetings.  She said is very keen to be involved in the community and confirmed that anyone who had any policing issues can contact her by e-mail at any time.  Chris thanked her for this.  No issues were raised at the meeting. 

The meeting was closed at 8.05pm 

Date of Next Meeting	The next meeting will be held on Monday November 13th at 7pm.
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